

Serving the Public Health of Snohomist

inty and its Incorporated Cities and Towns

M. WARD HINDS, M.D., M.P.H. Health Officer

Vital Statistics (206) 339-5280 Clinic Service (206) 339-5220 Sanitation Program (206) 339-5270 HIV/AIDS Program (206) 339-5251

(206) 339-5210 Administration Office Community Health Division Environmental Health Division (206) 339-5250

(206) 339-5230 (206) 339-5216

January 24, 1996

MR DAVID PIPER MERIDIAN AGGREGATES PO BOX 839 **GRANITE FALLS WA 98252**

Dear Mr. Piper:

The Snohomish Health District has completed the site hazard assessment (SHA) of the Meridian Aggregates site, as required under the Model Toxics Control Act. A determination of no further action (NFA) at this site has been made by Department of Ecology (Ecology) based on this SHA.

For your information, Ecology will be publishing the results of this, and other recently completed SHAs, in the February 20, 1996 Special Issue of the Site Register.

Ecology reserves the right to initiate further investigation at this site where new information is received indicting potential/actual threat to human health and/or the environment through the release of hazardous substance(s).

Please contact me at (206) 339-5250 if you have any questions/comments regarding this SHA/determination of NFA.

Sincerely,

Gary Q. Hanada, R.S.

Environmental Health Specialist

GGH:sei

Michael Spencer, Department of Ecology cc:

Norm Peck, TCP - NWROV